WTC Memorial Update:

Protest Shows Strong Opposition to WTC Memorial

The WTC Memorial debate intensified this week with bold action by 9/11 family members and Rev. Bill Minson focusing a spotlight on problems with the planned design of the Memorial. Rev. Minson, who since the attacks has been an unofficial chaplain for people affected by 9/11, joined Family members for a prayer service and protest at Ground Zero Tuesday. The protest cited safety concerns for the millions of visitors expected at the site and criticized the placement of the Memorial below ground level, as well as other issues. "Should we be going down in a confined, crowded space at a site that will always be a target?" said Rosaleen Tallon, who lost her firefighter brother Sean, as quoted to a New York Daily News Article. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/WTC/article_002667.php

Rev. Minson announced plans to continue a hunger strike until the LMDC accepts a 90-day moratorium on construction. He remarked on Tuesday: Rev. Minson commented: "Some people might want to call us gripers. But they should walk a mile in the shoes of these families who have each lost something precious. To put this thing underground would be an insult to these people and an insult to the heroes who died on 9/11. We're going to have a 24-hour vigil out here until the voices on our petition are heard," he is quoted in a Staten Island Advance article.  http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/news/article_002673.php
But other stakeholders remain committed to breaking ground on the Memorial as planned by the end of March. New York City Mayor Michael Bloomberg weighed in on Tuesday, telling the New York Post http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/WTC/article_002666.php : “You will never please everybody. I have some reservations . . . But we have to pull together and finally do something.” The LMDC has been adamant about continuing on schedule. In a letter dated March 5 to its Family Advisory Council, LMDC President Stefen Pryor offered an olive branch to families but made it clear that groundbreaking would proceed. He wrote: “We very much appreciate your continued involvement as construction begins and as we work to further fine-tune the design.”
